Minutes of ESIP Call – August 25, 2009

Participants

Adria Elskus (USGS/UMaine), Diane Gould (EPA), Jawed Hameedi (NOAA), Gary Lines (EC), Hilary Neckles (USGS), Susan Russell-Robinson (USGS), and Marilyn ten Brink (EPA)
0.5  hour has  been added as in-kind for all participants.

1. ESIP Case Studies Update

Copied notes from July 2009 call: During the June Steering Committee call discussion was begun regarding the need to create a "pull" for the information ESIP is preparing. This is in contrast to the effort of "pushing" ESIP products out. It was suggested that it would be helpful to create situations where managers and other users were requesting ESIP data and information. Thought was given to producing an example from start to finish for a specific area.


Christine has contacted both Nova Scotia Fisheries and Aquaculture (Justin Huston) and Eastern Charlotte Waterways (Peggy Thompson) regarding the potential for doing a Canadian case study. Massachusetts remains the likeliest US location for the case study. (After the conference call Christine spoke with Justin Huston. Nova Scotia is potentially interested in looking into this when they enter their effort in 2010 to develop a strategy based on response from their State of the Coast Report [due out October 2009]). Susan pointed out the New Brunswick might be a good choice for a Canadian case study. The NB Councilor was disappointed that NB wasn't included on the ESIP general fact sheet. Hilary Neckles asked about the cost of the case study. Susan thought that the case study for Massachusetts will utilize $15-20K. However, using this prototype would allow other areas to perhaps have a case study developed for $5K. It was suggested that Jane Tims might have access to monies from the Environmental Trust Fund to do this effort for NB. (Action to be taken: Christine will connect with Jane Tims on this).
2. RARGOM

ESIP will be hosting a casual meeting during the opening day of RARGOM (October 4). The meeting is scheduled to take place from 4:00 - 6:00 PM. Potential activities during the meeting include demonstration of the Indicator Reporting Tool, discussion of general ESIP progress on the indicators, and fact sheet distribution. Adria Elskus thought that there might be some interest in a discussion around the State of the Environment Report. Jay Walmsley does intend to attend this meeting and would most likely be available to answer questions. 
(August 25: Christine contacted Jay Walmsley to let her know of this possibility). 
ESIP will also be presenting a poster Tuesday evening (October 6). The title: The Data Speed Bump: Finding Data For Use With Indicators.   Jawed Hameedi asked if ESIP developed an abstract for RARGOM. Christine replied that ESIP did submit an abstract. (Action to be taken: Christine will mail RARGOM abstract to Steering Committee).
3. Maine Coastal Waters

Christine also mentioned that ESIP is planning on having a poster at the upcoming Maine Coastal Waters conference (October 28). Hilary Neckles provided an overview of how the Maine Coastal Waters developed in 2006. She stated that the initial meeting had 300 attendees and was very popular. The conference focuses on coastal issues and many fabulous speakers are lined up for the panel discussions during the break-out sessions. 
Next Conference Call: September 15 at 10:00 AM EDT
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